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August 9, 2006
The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council
Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Enclosed is a proposed ordinance seeking the King County Council’s approval of a lease renewal for the Seattle-King County Department of Public Health (DPH) Renton Dental Clinic.  Your approval of this lease will allow the DPH to extend the current lease for five years at 10700 SE 174th Street in Renton.

The lease is being forwarded for council approval by ordinance in accordance with the new requirements set forth in Ordinance 15328, adopted by the King County Council on November 21, 2005.  The DPH has been at this site since January 1, 1997.  At that time, a five-year lease was negotiated which included an escape clause in the event that the council did not approve funding for the dental clinic program.  The lease was renegotiated for a second five-year term and included the original escape clause.  The current lease will expire on December 31, 2006.  The lease renewal before you commences on January 1, 2007 and continues the escape clause contained in the leases for the past ten years.  This will permit flexibility in facility options as the operational master planning and facility master planning process for public health is completed.
The DPH provides clinical and community based oral health services to improve the oral health of King County residents and reduce the level of dental disease in accordance with the United States Health People 2010 Goals and the Washington State Public Health Improvement Plan.  The Renton Dental Clinic is one of five public health dental clinics.  The DPH also provides services at 19 community dental clinics throughout King County.  The Renton Dental Clinic serves clients between the ages of one to 18 years and those 60 years and over. Clients have been using the facility for nearly 10 years now, and the location is convenient for them.  In addition, the costs of relocating a dental clinic are much more than those for standard office space, due to the extra plumbing and electrical infrastructure that is needed.  The costs incurred in 1996 to remodel the clinic have now been fully amortized.  The 1,738 square foot clinic meets the needs of many public health clients in the Renton, Tukwila and outlying area.  
The landlord has proposed a third five-year renewal, with a starting rate of $3,270.34 per month ($22.58 per foot per year) for 2007.  There will be a five percent per year increase in each of the following four years.  As with the current lease arrangement, the county is responsible for 15.45 percent of the electric, water, sewer and garbage costs for the building which represents the county’s portion of the building square footage.  The building owner bills the county each month for that portion of overhead costs. 

I certify that funds will be available in the 2007 budget in support of this incremental lease cost increase.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  If you should have any questions regarding this request, please call Kathy Brown, Division Director, Facilities Management Division, at 206-296-0630, or Greg Kipp, Chief Administrative Officer, Seattle-King County Department of Public Health, at 206-296-4552.
Sincerely, 

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc: 
King County Councilmembers




ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff

  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director

  Rebecha Cusack, Legislative Committee Director, BFM Committees 


  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council 



Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Sid Bender, Capital Budget Supervisor, Office of Management and Budget

Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)

Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division, DES
Dorothy Teeter, Interim Director, Seattle-King County Department of Public Health 

Greg Kipp, Chief Administrative Officer, Department of Public Health
